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4 October 2007

Finlay Bennet
Scottish Natural Heritage
16/17 Rubislaw Terrace
Aberdeen
AB10 1XE
UK

Dear Finlay Bennet
Aberdeen Western Peripheral Route (AWPR)
River Dee Crossing Appropriate Assessment

Area of Search for In-Combination Assessment
I write further to your recent telephone conversations with Helen Riley. Thank you for the opportunity to discuss the proposals for the area of search for plans and projects which might have an effect on the River Dee SAC in combination with the proposed River Dee Crossing, as set out in my letter to Erica Knott dated 14 September 2007. Jacobs is keen to progress work on this aspect of the report to inform the appropriate assessment.

As agreed in these discussions, the area of search comprises Evaluated Catchment Sections (ECS) 31 and 32 of the River as defined in Langan et al’s 2006 report on the management and conservation of the freshwater pearl mussel in the River Dee
. A scanned copy of the map of catchment sections from this report is attached. Based on Langan et al 2006, catchment sections 31 and 32 combined extend 27km along the Dee upstream from the river mouth, with the proposed Dee Bridge located 13.8km upstream of the river mouth. This means that the proposed area of search includes the Dee catchment from the downstream boundary of the SAC at the River Mouth (at the outer edge of the Aberdeen harbour wall) to the upstream limit of ECS 32 which crosses the River about 13km upstream of the proposed bridge.

Jacobs proposes to proceed with the in-combination assessment on this basis. I am writing to request information from SNH to assist this:

1. Please could you provide digitised boundaries of the catchment sections of catchment sections 31 and 32 of the River Dee (at present the boundaries we have are scanned from the map in Langan et al 2006).

2. I understand that SNH keeps a geo-referenced database of planning proposals and that for a previous in-combination assessment of the Kincardine Bridge on the Forth, provided a list of relevant proposals for assessment. For the purposes of the River Dee AWPR crossing, would SNH be able to provide Jacobs with a similar list of planning proposals for assessment within ECS 31 and 32?

Further upstream of ECSs 31 and 32, discussions also identified the possibility that large-scale developments in the vicinity of the River Dee might have the potential to affect the SAC in combination with the River Dee crossing. I would be grateful if you could advise if SNH is aware of any such developments. Jacobs will also seek advice from SEPA on this issue.

Please contact Helen Riley in the first instance if you wish to discuss this issue further.

Yours sincerely
Shirley Henderson
Environmental Coordinator

Cc 

Stephanie Baldwin, Helen Riley, Jacobs

Andy MacKenzie, Transport Scotland

Erica Knott, SNH










� Langan, Cooksley, Young, Stutter, Scougall, Dalziel & Feeney (2006). The management and conservation of the freshwater pearl mussel Margaritifera margaritifera L. in Scottish Catchments designated as SACs or SSSIs: River Dee. Scottish Natural Heritage Commissioned Report F05AC607pe.
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